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Notice Regarding Temporary Shutdown of Visa Services
(Dated 27" April, 2020, Monday 11:00 Hrs.)

The Government of Nepal (GoN) has decided on 26" April 2020 to extend the ongoing
lockdown period till ™ May 2020 and the entire international border also remains closed till
13" May 2020. The High Level Co-ordination Committee for COVID-19 has decided on 25"
April 2020 to suspend all international flights till 15" May 2020 to control the COVID-19
outbreak in Nepal.

The Department of Immigration also suspends all its visa services till 7" May 2020,
and requests all the foreigners in Nepal to remain patient regardless of their visa term. The
visas will be regulated later as per the prior notice of the Department of Immigration dated g
April, 2020.

Further notice will be published accordingly as per the decisions of GoN.
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